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Minutes of the Fremington Parish Council’s Tews Lane Committee  

held on Tuesday 20th January 2015 at 10.00am 
at the Parish Council Offices, 12 Higher Road, Fremington 

 
Present: Cllrs R Cann, Mrs S Kingdom and B Sherborne 
 Mrs Victoria Woodhouse, Parish Clerk, Mrs M Birchmore and Mr R Sharples 
 
1501/19 Apologies for Absence  
   Cllr B Clifton and Mr C French. 
 
1501/20 Declarations of interests 

There were no declarations. 
 
1501/21 To agree the agenda as published 

It was resolved, with no votes to the contrary, to agree the agenda as published.   
 
1501/22 Chairman's Announcements 

None.  
 

1501/23 To approve and sign the minutes of meeting held on 4th December 2014 as a correct 
record  

  It was resolved, with no votes to the contrary, to approve the minutes of the meeting 
  held on 4th December 2014 as a correct record.  Cllr Cann duly signed the minutes. 
 
1501/24 To consider cleaning arrangements for the pavilion 
  It was reported that there had been a misunderstanding with the arrangements for the 

cleaning of the pavilion. After discussion it was resolved, with no votes to the 
contrary, that the Parish Council will pay for 2 hours cleaning a week at a cost of 
£7.20 per hour until the end of the season; this will allow the football club to budget 
for, and take over the cost of cleaning the pavilion from next season.  

 
1501/25 To receive update on tree works 
  Members were informed that works had been carried out to the trees which were 

overgrowing the pathway and/or leaning on and causing damage to the perimeter 
fence. It was resolved to note the information. 

 
1501/26 To discuss linking the site to the public footpath 
  The Chairman explained that the aspiration was to create a gap in the hedge so that 

members of the public could access the footpath directly from the sports field; it was 
hoped that this would encourage dog walkers off of the pitches and onto the footpath.  
He explained that the landowner had been approached and was in agreement that 
the Parish Council could undertake the work.  It was resolved, with no votes to the 
contrary, to progress with an opening from the site onto the footpath and the funding 
through the TAP fund to meet the costs. 

 
1501/27 To receive report following a meeting with the adjoining landowner 
  The Chairman reported that the landowner was investigating opportunities for use of 

the land. It was resolved to note the information.  
 
1501/28 Close 2.15pm 
 
 
 
 
  

Signed……………………………………………  Dated ………………… 


